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have shown little increase. Maloney reviewed Black Stilt management and highlighted 
some of the problems of managing rare species in degraded habitats. Lessons from 
the past now make effective management possible and he predicted an increase in 
Black Stilt numbers in the next few years. He noted that braided rivers have little 
effective protection despite their unique biological associations and the threatened 
species relient on them. 

The symposium concluded with two presentations that described some of the 
activities of Canterbury OSNZ members and the contributions local members have 
made to Canterbury ornithology. 
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Abstracts of talks from birds in Canterbury Symposium 

The late Holocene avifauna of Canterbury 

Richard Holdaway 
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Knowledge of the avifauna of Canterbury before human settlement has been 
expanded greatly in the past decade. New fossil sites have been found, excavated 
and interpreted. The faunas in major sites already known have been reinterpreted. 
The recognition, location and study of fossil deposits accumulated by laughing 
owls and falcons has resulted in a much better understanding of the former distribution 
of small species not well preserved in swamps or dune deposits. A picture is emerging 
of a diverse avifauna. A feature was the presence of colonies of several species of 
petrels, including storm petrels, diving petrels, gadfly petrels, and small shearwaters. 
The moa fauna was characteristic of the eastern South Island, and unlike that of the 
wet West Coast. Both large predators, Haast's Eagle (Harpagornis moorez') and 
Eyles's Harrier (Circus eylesi), were common. There was a full range of waterfowl, 




